

March 11, 2020

To: Mayor and City Council Members

From: Gabriel Flores- Chairman of the Electrical Board

Date: March 11, 2020

Subject: Recommendation for Council Action- 2020 NEC Ordinance

Dear Mayor and Council Members

At the March 11, 2020 Electrical Board Special Called Meeting, The Electrical Board held a special called meeting regarding the recommendation that the City Council adopt the 2020 National Electrical Code and local amendments as written. Board members present were Chairman Gabriel Flores, Vice Chairman Delwin Goss and board members Randy Pomikahl, Mark Weaver, Michael King, Nicole Stasek, Rogelio Wallace and David Adamson. Absent from this meeting were Ben Brenneman and Robert Schmidt.

The final draft that was presented by Residential Electrical Supervisor, Eric Zimmerman and Commercial Electrical Supervisor, Marty Starrett. And after hearing the final draft that was presented, I asked my fellow board for any remarks or questions to Development Service Department Staff members. After the questions were asked and answers given, the Board made a motion to recommend adopting the 2020 National Electrical Code Ordinance. Motion pass 8-0

Sincerely,

Gabriel Flores

Chairman, Electrical Board

Xc:

Electrical Board members

Denise Lucas, Director, Development Services Department

Beth Culver, Building Official, Development Service Department

Rick Holloway, Chief Building Inspector, Development Service Department.

Eric Zimmerman, Residential Electrical Supervisor, Development Service Department

Marty Starrett, Commercial Electrical Supervisor, Development Service Department